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1898 - 1899

Sunnyvale Methodist
Church

B efore we talk about our
beginnings, [ would like to
quote from a sermon (based
upon letters received from the
members of the “Cottage
Prayer Meetings™) and given
by Rev. Bernard W.
Anderson (served here 1937 -
1940).

First of all, let us try
to visualize in our
imaginations what the
present city of
Sunnyvale looked like
back in the so-called
“oay 90's”. ..o
begin with, it was not
called “Sunnyvale”
and it was nol a ciry.
It would better be
described as a great
hayfield, most of
which was controlled
by ...a real estate
agent by the name of
W.E. Crossman, ...
the raifroad christened
this stop “Murphy's
Station™, Where the
church [row the Town
Center Mall] stands
there was only a
waving sea of hay.
The nearest house was

... located at 210
Arques ... There was
an old two-story
schoolhouse located
where the present
grammar school
stands. ...there was a
bank, ... a village
blacksmith shop ...
lumber company ... a
country grocery-siore
with general
merchandise and a
post-office attached.
Outside of a few
scatiered farm-houses
on this side of the
tracks and the
magnificent Murphy
home [where Murphy
Pari: is located at
California and
Sunmnyvale Avenues|
on the other side, this
was the extent of the
little hamlet, Murphy's
Station. Scarcely had
this new infant-village
been christened with
its name “Murphy
Station" than it was
discovered that there
was another post-
office of similar name,
whereupon it was
changed 1o Encinal.

One hundred vears ago, in
1898, two Christian farmers,
L.C. Price and O. Larson,
along with C.F. Withrow, the

Mayfield Methodist Minister,
established “Cottage Prayer
Meetings” in the Murphy
Station area. Sunday school
services were established in
the schoolhouse. Rev.
Withrow held services in
October, 1898, At this time
there were eight to ten
members from Murphy
Station on the rolls at the
Mayfield Methodist Episcopal
Church. Eev. Withrow
discontinued services due to
the death of a daughter and
other family illnesses. The
small group of Methodists
continued meeting together for
the next three years until Rev.
David Ralston was appointed
to Mayfield and Encinal in
1902,

1900 - 1909

Methodist Episcopal
Church of
Sunnyvale

The young minister, Fev.

David Ralston, was appointed
to Mayfield ME church in
1902 and reopened the work
in Sunnyvale. He held
services in a store in the 200
block of Murphy Street. In
1903 he was appointed to
Mayfield and Sunnyvvale.



Among the parishioners was a
young man by the name of
William K. Hooper. Mr.
Hooper heard that the
Sunnyvale Land Company,
owned by W.E. and Diana
Crossman, would donate land
to the first church that would
organmize. He went to Palo
Alto with a team and wagon
and brought back a load of
bricks and lumber which he
dumped at the lot on South
Murphy and McKinley
Avenues. (This is just about
where the jewelry counter is
in Penney’s at the Sunnyvale
Town Center.) On April 1,
1903 the Crossmans deeded
four lots of South Murphy
Avenue to the church for the
sum of $10.

In December of 1902 a
donation of $250 was
requested from the Board of
Home Missions and the
Church Extension of the
Methodist Episcopal Church.
This sum was granted in April
of 1903, and the [irst building
was constructed. The
building was a single room
with a partitioned narrow
room on the west end. It was
dedicated by Bishop John W.
Hamilton on Sunday, July 12,
1903. A Mr. Schurra, a
member of the catholic
church, donated a sum of
money to purchase a bell to be
rung every Sunday morning.

Mr. & Mrs. William Hooper
were the first couple marmed
in the new building.

[t was claimed by Manuel
Vargas, one of Sunnyvale’s
historians. that the church was
the first building in Sunnyvale
with electicity and electric

lights. The first parsonage
was built east of the church in
1905.

1905-1906 Rev. Walter
Brown was appointed as

supply pastor.

In 1906, Rev. W.C. Bartlett
was sent to Sunnyvale. The
statistics at that time included
a membership of 39, Sunday
School of 25, church value at
$3,500 and parsonage at
$1,250. The Pastor’s salary
was $250 per year and
included a $30 per vear rent
item.

The Ladies’ Aid Society
printed a cookbook in 1906
for the Women of Sunnyvale.
Inside the front coverisa
listing of service umes for
three churches in Sunnyvale,
Methodist Episcopal Church,
Congregational Church, and
First Baptist Church. The
Ladies” Aid Society met the
first and third Thursdays of
each month. The Sunday
evening services met one-half
hour later in the summer
months.

In 1907 Rev. T. A. Atkinson
was pastor with a membership
of 82.

1900 - 1911 C. W. Null was
the pastor.
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1910 - 1919

Methodist Episcopal
Church of
Sunnyvale

Scu:m after 1910 the young
people of our church
organized the Sunnyvale
Chapter of the Epworth
League. They were an active
group of about thirtv members
and belonged to the Santa
Clara County Alliance. Many
local members were active and
elected to offices in the county
Epworth League organization.

During this time within the
Methodist Church the practice
of minister itineration was
strictly followed. If was
thought that frequent transfer
of ministers would benefit the
local congregation.

During this ten vear period we
had seven pastors. They
were: C.W. Null, 1910 &
1911; O.H. Langdon, 1912 &
1913 W, P, Grant, 1914
W.C. Howard, 1915 & 1916;
T. H. Nicholas, 1917 &
1918; Herschel Harkins, 191
and J.C. Gillette, 1920. In
1920 Rev. Gillette received a
salarv of $1200 per year,
there were 88 members and ©
probationers (those
completing their training to
become members.)

Isn’t 1t ironic that when
transportation and moving
was so difficult and took so
much time that our ministers
were transferred so
frequentlv?
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1920 - 1929

Methodist Episcopal
Church of
Sunnyvale

The Church of the
Seven Gables

Thhe Methodist Church here
in Sunnyvale was growing in
the early 1920’s. There were
88 members in 1920 and by
1926 the membership had
grown to 102. Dunng these
years Rev. J. C. Gillette was
assigned to the church in
1920: Rev. J. T. C. Smith
served our congregation {rom
1921 - 1925 and Rev. C. G.
Lucas served {rom 1926 -
1929.

While Rev. Smith was pastor
the church school grew
rapidly. This growth
encouraged the need for
expansion. A social hall and
Sunday School rooms were
added and the church became
known as “The Church of the
Seven Gables.”

The new addition was
dedicated on Sunday, July 1,
1923 by Bishop Adna Wright
Leonard. The services that
day were held at 11am. ,3
p.m., and 7:15 p.m. The
morning service included a
solo “Calvary” sung by Mrs.
L. Vice and “How Lovely Are
Thy Dwellings” sung by
Mrs. R. W. Cummins. Dr.
George W. White, District
Superintendent, preached the
SErmon.

The afternoon service was the
“Re-Dedication Service of the

Mother Church of
Sunnyvale.” Mrs. C. Hughes
Atkinson, organist and Miss
Ruth Madden, violinist
performed “Rosary™ as the
prelude. This was followed
by the singing of a hymn,
greeting by former pastors,
scripture reading by Rev. C.
W. Null, solo “Open the
Gates of the Temple” by Mrs.
C. H. Atkinson, and an
unnamed solo by Mr. Ralph
Simmons. The sermon was
by Rev. J. H. N. Williams
and the dedication by Dr.
George W. White.

The evening service began
with a thirty minute hymn
sing, an instrumental quartet,
violin solo “Holy City”
performed by Mrs. Pinckney,
a duet “Whispering Hope” by
Mrs. L. Vice and Ruth
Becker, and a solo by Mrs. C.
Hughes Atkinson. Rev. J. H.
Phillips prayed and the
sermon was preached by Dr.
John Sherman.

1930 - 1939

First Methodist
Church of
Sunnyvale

Dunng this decade we had
several pastors serve the local
congregation. They were:
E.L. Wolfe, 1930 - 1931; W.
H. Lloyd, 1932 - 1936; and
Bernard W. Anderson 1937-
1940,

During the pastorate of Rev.
Wolfe in 1930 and 1931 a
voung people’s club was
organized called “The Lindy
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Club” for younger youth than
those 1n the Epworth League.
A Ford bus was purchased
and painted vellow with
“Lindy Bus™ in large black
letters on the side. This bus
was used for outings to
Steven's Creek and to collect
children for Sunday School.

During these years the
Epworth League was very
active and participated in
retreats on the Russian River
and at Monte Toyen in the
Santa Cruz Mountains.

During the pastorate of Rev.
Anderson the nave of the
Church of the Seven Gables
was remodeled over the same
brick foundation which David
Ralston and his helpers laid in
1903,

Y ou may have read some of
Bernard (Bermie) Anderson’s
books. In 1975 he sent a
message of good wishes for
the service of dedication of
our sanctuary. In 1975 Rev.
Anderson was Professor of
Old Testament Theology at
Princeton Theological
Seminary.

In 19309 the Methodist
Episcopal Church North and
Methodist Episcopal Church
South became the Methodist
Church and our church, by
amendments to the articles of
incorporation, became the
First Methodist Church of
Sunnyvale.






